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Lostwithiel Town Council 

Land & Parks Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday 20 December 2011 
 

A Meeting of the Town Council’s Land & Parks Committee was held in the Town Clerk’s Office 

Edgcumbe House on Tuesday 20 December 2011. 
 

Councillors present 

Committee Chairman Councillor Mrs P Jarrett presiding 

Councillors C Jewels, V May, A W Nicholls, Mrs G Parsons, D Parsons, R Peareth & J Pegg . 
 

In attendance 

The Worshipful The Mayor Councillor D Robson 

Town Clerk Sandra Harris 
 

No members of the public were in attendance 
 

LP381/11 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

None. 
 

LP382/11 APOLOGIES 

None 
 

LP383/11 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

Councillor Pegg declared a personal and prejudicial interest in Agenda item 8 Budget. 
 

LP384/11 COULSON PARK GEESE 

Councillor May advised the meeting that the geese have still not been caught.  The clerk was instructed to 

write to both the RSPCA and Pelyn Vets to ask if it possible for them to assist in removing the geese. 
 

LP385/11 MALTHOUSE LANE 

The Committee decided to recommend to full Council that the clerk is instructed to contact Cornwall 

Highways to request that they clear the ivy and it is inhibiting pedestrian progress.  During the course of 

the discussion it was also suggested that this Committee recommends to full Council a review of the 

Committee duties and structures to alleviate ‘overlapping’ issues. 
 

LP386/11 PLAYING FIELD 

It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor May that the Committee recommends to 

full Council that the section of fencing brought down in last year’s floods is removed.  This proposal 

received the support of the Committee. 
  

LP387/11 CEMETERY BUILDING 

The Committee decided to accept Councillor Peareth’s offer to tidy the Cemetery shed and his offer to 

check the availability of storage space in the Bodmin Hill shed. 
  

LP388/11 BUDGET 

It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Councillor May that the Committee recommends to 

full Council a revised budget figure of £21050 for 2012/13 and £20500 for 2013/14 and £22020 for 

2014/15.  This proposal received the support of the Committee. 
 

The meeting closed at 9.55pm 
 

      Chairman 
 

 

      Date 


